

STATE OF WASHINGTON UTILITIES AND TRANSPORTATION COMMISSION

621 Woodland Square Loop S.E. • Lacey, Washington 98503

P.O. Box 47250 • Olympia, Washington 98504-7250

(360) 664-1160 • TTY 1-800-833-6384 or 711

Sent via email

October 13, 2022

Mr. Pat Darras VP, Engineering & Ops Services Cascade Natural Gas Company (MDU) 400 North 4th Street Bismarck, North Dakota 58501

RE: 2022 Natural Gas Standard Records and Field Inspection – Cascade Natural Gas Corporation Yakima Unit– (Insp. No. 8427)

Dear Mr. Darras:

Staff from the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission (staff) conducted a Standard Records and Field Inspection of Cascade Natural Gas Corporations (CNGC) Yakima District from September 20 to October 5, 2022. The inspection included a review of CNGC's records and inspection of select pipeline assets in the field.

No apparent violations were noted as a result of the inspection. This inspection will be closed as of the date of this letter. Staff thanks CNGC's personnel for their professionalism and cooperation during this inspection.

If you have any questions or if we may be of any assistance, please contact Lex Vinsel at (360)789-6024.

Sincerely,

Sean C. Mayo Pipeline Safety Director

cc: Colby Lundstrom, Manager, Compliance and Operations Programs, CNGC
 Josh Sanders, Dir. Ops Policy & Procedures, CNGC
 Mike Schoepp, Dir, Operations Services, CNGC
 Ryan Privratsky, Dir, System Integrity, Integrity Management, CNGC